
April 12, 2013

Stephen (Buddha) Leafloor
Blue Print For Life
73 Stable Way
Kanata, Ontario
K2M 1A8

Dear Mr. Leafloor:

Community  Wellness  Committee  had  meeting  on  December  15,  2008,  and  Wellness 
Committee likes to thank all staff of BluePrint For Life for great job during Arctic Hip Hop 
Workshop that was held on November 10 to 14, 2008, here in our community of Pond Inlet.

I have forward the news from Carol Gregson on immediate release from Honorable Leona 
Aglukaq,  Minister  of  Health  Canada  and  Honorable  Eva  Arreak,  Premier  of  Nunavut 
supporting Arctic Hip Hop Workshop. Also mention that there is an ongoing Hip Hop practice 
with help from Tessa Locchead, twice a week at the Atakaalik Community Hall. This could be 
possibility that there will be leadership program here in our community, otherwise if it takes 
place at Pangnirtung, might possible to send out some youth to attend workshops if it takes at 
other community and that possible if it takes in our community, we will have other youth from 
other community to attend Leadership programs. I will notify Wellness Committee after it is all 
clear in 2009 while taking teleconferences.

One committee member mention that her grandson had made changes after his workshop 
and also notice other young people also made good processes after learning about their 
lives, that most of youth feels more confident in their lives. And that Arctic Hip Hop workshop 
should be support by the Community Wellness Committee in our future.

As  Community  Wellness  Coordinator,  I  saw  glimpses  in  their  eyes  and  full  of  smile 
congratulating Blue Print for Life for helping out, and reaching out our youth. Again thank you 
for all the help and look forward to work with you again.

Sincerely,
LC ☺ (on behalf of Wellness Committee)
Martha Maktar
Community Wellness Coordinator/Committee

cc: Wilma Pike, Tessa Locchead, Carol Gregson
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